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Guild Meeting
﻿Tuesday, May 14, 2024

10:00 am - 12:00 pm
﻿9:30 am Welcome & Check In

﻿Bankson Hall - Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
33501 Stonehill Dr. - Dana Point

Programs - Pam Hadfield

﻿Tuesday, May 14 - Celebrate!

President’s Quilt ... Meet the New Board
﻿

Help us Celebrate the Guild’s 15th Anniversary

The May meeting will be filled with fun, thank you’s, and celebration of our
Guild’s 15th Year Anniversary. It’s a time to reflect on the past and view
past presidents' quilts that members have so generously made and
presented to them for the leadership they provided for our Guild.

The new board will be introduced along with a showing of a favorite quilt
from each. We will also be delighted to see the creative work from those
who participated in Block of the Month this past year led by Mary Arter.

Plenty of time will be left for us to celebrate and enjoy what all women love
to do – talk amongst ourselves. A time to get to know new and old
members better.

We hope you will be there to help us celebrate this fun and special meeting.

Bankson Hall at Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
Please wait for the door to open at 9:00 am

(Driving directions may be found at the end of the newsletter.)
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ELEVATOR: If you park at the lower end of the parking lot, walk through
the garden maze. On the other side, below the old sanctuary, is an

elevator. Select 3rd floor and it will take you upstairs to Bankson Hall.
Note: You might enjoy a stadium cushion for your chair.

 

Jeanette Brooks - President

 President’s Corner – Jeanette Brooks

The month of May has come around again! It's time
for May flowers with sweet peas being my favorite.
Their sweet fragrance is so lovely to everyone with
the exception of Nancy Pestal who gets migraines
from their fragrance. Sorry, Nancy!

It is also time for our "turn over meeting" when the
new board members begin their jobs. And this is the
15th Anniversary of our Surfside Quilters Guild.

Woohoo! One of the things I look forward to at this meeting is viewing all of
the Guild's past presidents' quilts which will be on display. So join us at our
May meeting and celebrate all of the lovely friendships we have made over
the last 15 years!

May - Surfside PopUp Quilt Shop Sewcial
Mary Arter

Surfside PopUp Quilt Shop Sewcial

Wednesday, May 15, 2024
9:30 AM to 12:00 noon

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
33501 Stonehill Dr. - Dana Point

Description: Join us for a fun “quilt shop” experience! Over thirteen Surfside
members will be selling a variety of quilt-related items, from fabric and patterns
to finished items. Visit the following:

Katie Rains (finished items from old quilt tops)
Kris Kouzelos (wool for appliqué)
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Dave and Peggy Dutcher (embroidered finished items)
Barbara Seidel (fabric and wool)
Katy Lillie (fabric and patterns)
Monica Shafer (fabric, including Tula Pink and Alison Glass)
Dawn Johnson
Marcia Kuehl (fabric and patterns)
Mary Mulcahey (fabric)
Jean England (kits, fabric, wool, rulers)
Glenna Anderson
Barbarann Christensen (fabric)
Mary Arter (knit and crochet pattern books)
Judy Nunn (Grammy’s Pop Up Shop—precuts, notions, and fabric)
And there might be some surprises!

Registration is not required to attend the Surfside PopUp Quilt
Shop Sewcial, and there is no charge to attend.

June Workshop - Grace Errea

Grace Errea
Intro to Heat-Set Machine Applique—Coral Vine/Morning Glory

Wednesday, June 12, 2024
9:30 AM to 3:30 PM

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church - Dana Point

Description: In this class you will learn to use a “collage with templates”
technique: totally new and you will use nothing else once you try it. It is easy,
foolproof, and the results are always amazing. This technique produces a
﻿no-fray raw edge appliqué. Grace will demonstrate and you will
practice. The students will get a pattern of the Coral Vine/Morning Glory
(approx. 24” wide x 20” high) and will choose the one they want to do.  
Grace will demonstrate each step as you make the quilt of your choice. Come
to learn and practice this technique with the inventor, developer, and teacher
of this amazing new, revolutionary appliqué technique. In addition, you will
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also get introduced to the concept of VALUE and learn how to choose your
fabrics, design, and execute the design using VALUE.
 
Kit:  Grace provides a kit that includes the pattern, the Heat-Set product,
dispensing bottle with flip top, pins, and the value matching tool. The price of
the kit will be $36, payable directly to Grace Errea.

Supply List: Pick up a copy of the supply list when you register. 
Cost: The cost of the workshop is $25. Please make checks payable to
Surfside Quilters Guild. 

Note: This workshop is full. Contact Mary Arter to be added to the waiting list.

July Workshop
Vickie Janis & Janis Toman

﻿Easy Bag Making - Vickie Janis and Janis Toman

Wednesday, July 10, 2024
9:30 AM to 3:30 PM

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church - Dana Point

Description: Have you admired these cute bags
and wished you could have one of your own?
Here’s your chance!

Join Vickie and Janis to learn how to make an easy one-zipper bag,
approximately 7” x 9.” This bag looks great made with two coordinating fat
quarters of fabric.

Kit: Vickie and Janis will provide the pattern, interfacing, hardware, and
fusible fleece for purchase at the workshop (approximately $5).

Supply List: Pick up a copy of the supply list when you register.

﻿Cost: The cost of the workshop is $20. Please make checks payable to
Surfside Quilters Guild.

Note: This workshop is full. Contact Mary Arter to be added to the waiting list.

Workshops - Mary Arter & Monica Shafer
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﻿Workshop Sign Up Info

﻿To sign up for any workshop, email Mary Arter at
mearter@gmail.com then send her a check.
Please make checks payable to Surfside Quilters
Guild (no abbreviations).
For more information, contact Mary.

April Workshop Raffle Winner:
Judy Kamman (right) with Mary Arter

Executive Officer Elections 2024-2025 Debbie
Myers - Parliamentarian

Congratulations 2024-25 Executive Officers

The following executive officers were elected at Surfside Quilters Guild’s
April 2024 Annual Meeting:

President - Jeanette Brooks
1st VP Programs - Pam Hadfield
2nd VP Membership - Kelly Counseller & Carol Gobrogge
3rd VP Facilities - Marcia Kuehl
Secretary - Janis Toman
Treasurer - Debra Hadley

Congratulations ladies! May you have smooth sailing this coming year.

Debbie Myers
Parliamentarian

President's Quilt - Debbie Myers

Wine & Quilting - Mary’s President’s Quilt Update

As I write this, Mary’s President’s Quilt is still traveling between quilting
bees. The BIG REVEAL will be at the May meeting when it is presented to her
in appreciation for leading the guild in a successful year of interesting speakers,
challenging workshops, a record number of quilt, pillowcase and stocking donations,
an exceptionally profitable November Fest, a cozy tea party New Member Tea and
much more.

Quilts like this don’t just happen—just like SURFSIDE QUILTERS GUILD’S
achievements this past year, it was the culmination of the work of many, many
guild members.

Odette Osantowski helped me design a pieced goblet block—refining my penciled
version into a polished design.
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I’m grateful to everyone who made a block and especially to those of you who
made multiples. It took some prodding—thank you, Michelle Howe for your
e-blasts—but the final number of blocks was sufficient to construct a good-sized
quilt. 

Two generous long-time friends, Nancy Ota and Jan Hirth, used their
exceptional appliqué skills to sew the quilt’s banner. My newest friend, Tania
Owens, provided the embroidery using her massive professional machine and
colorful rayon thread.

A small but mighty group, Jan Hirth, Charlotte Runyan, Marcia Kuehl, Odette
Osantowski, Jeanette Brooks, Mary Freedman, and I met in Mary’s awesome
sewing room one morning in March and assembled the top. 

Jay Seidel in San Juan, using his computerized long arm quilting machine,
performed some true magic and brought the top to life.

The quilt then traveled to Maggie Bell’s where the Mini Maniacs friendship group
and others began the hand quilting.  Charlotte Runyan held a second quilting bee
and added more stitching to it during the following week. Karen Wendel held a
third bee. And I held a fourth bee for those members who live in San Diego
County. Thank you, everyone, who added or will add your hand stitching.

Holly Betz has volunteered to bind the quilt and sew on a sleeve using fabric that
Marcia Kuehl picked up at Quilt Passions. Then I’ll sew on a label and finish
whatever is left. Marcia also volunteered to make coasters—for wine glasses of
course—with a few left over blocks and backing fabric.

This was a BIG JOB and I could not have done it
without LOTS of help. Thank you everyone, I’m truly
grateful…and now appreciate my own President’s quilt
all the more.

Now, don’t miss the May meeting and THE BIG
REVEAL!

Debbie Myers
Past Past President Quilting Bee at

﻿Maggie's Clubhouse

Membership
﻿Kelly Counseller & Carol Gobrogge

Surfside Quilters Guild met on April 9th to see one of our founding members,
Del Thomas, share her wonderful quilt collection.

There were 89 Guild members, plus five new members and five guests attending.
We welcomed new members Katie Rains, Toni McCormack, Cynthia Morrisey,

Helen Bara, and Lynn Loe to Surfside Quilters Guild.  
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A total of 99 quilters were in attendance for our April 9th meeting. 
Our current total membership is 184.

           Our Membership Renewal started this month and over half of our guild
members turned in their updated membership forms and $40.00 yearly dues. 
﻿Thank you to everyone who turned in their renewal and payment! If you forgot to renew
your membership, please mail your completed membership form (found on the last
page of your Directory) and $40 dues payment to:

﻿Surfside Quilters Guild - P.O Box 3295 - San Clemente, CA 92674. 

You may also renew at our next meeting on May 14, 2024.

Happy Quilting!
Kelly Counseller and Carol Gobrogge     

﻿Two lucky quilters won the
Name Tag Drawing: 

Lisha Sante (left) pattern book
Charlotte Runyan (right) charm pack

Welcome to Our Newest Sponsor

Welcome to Our Newest Sponsor

Quilt Passions in Mission Viejo
27001 La Paz Rd. Suite #116

http://www.quiltpassions.net

Thank you for your support, Jack and Karen Barry!

From Karen Barry.....
Quilt Passions is Hiring!

Would you like to come and play at the quilt shop one day a week?
We'd love to have you join our Quilt Passions ohana (family).

For more info, please text Karen Barry at (714) 801-6676.

Philanthropy - Linda Chiu & Nancy Pestal
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From Linda Chiu and Nancy Pestal ...

Report for the Guild Year
Thanks to everyone involved, we had another very successful

year with our community donations!
415 quilts and 396 pillowcases were donated this year!

 We have a few of each in inventory to start the next year. 
Please let us know if you have any ideas of other places
in the community that would like to receive donations. 

.......................................................................................
Fabric sales brought in $165 at the April Guild meeting.

Half yards and full yards are also available now.
.......................................................................................

When making baby quilts, please use new fabrics in bright colors.
.........................................................................................

Our next Sew Day is Wednesday, May 22. Please mark your calendar as this
is actually the 4th rather than the 3rd Wednesday…sometimes that happens.

We hope to see you at The Center for Spiritual Living anytime between 9:30
and 1:30, or arrive earlier and help with set up if you can.

We have fabric to sort, kits to sew, and tops that need backs. You are
welcome to work on the part that is the most fun for you. We hope to see
you there!
Philanthropy is open for all members! Stop by to say Hi.

We need a little bit of everything.

Teen Quilts for the Foster/Youth Shelters

Baby Quilts for upcoming Baby Showers (45" x 45”) 

    Adult Quilts for VA and Meals on Wheels

Pillowcases for CHOC -- We have kits available again.
-------------------------------------------------------------------------

NOTE: Please call Nancy Pestal or Linda Chiu if you want to make a large
donation of fabric. It is hard to manage large donations at Guild meetings.
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﻿Philanthropy Location

Center For Spiritual Living
  1201 Puerta Del Sol

  (Talega) San Clemente

Park behind the building
for easy access to our room.

Surfside Quilt Retreat at Vina De Lestonnac
Michelle Howe

Retreat Sign-Ups at the General Meeting on April 9, 2024

Save the date for the 2024 Surfside Retreat happening June 10-13, 2024.
Guild members have an opportunity to spend three nights and four days at the

relaxing Vina de Lestonnac Retreat Center in Temecula. The dates are Monday, June
10 to Thursday, June 13, 2024. Check-in is 10 a.m. and check-out is 12:30 p.m.

The retreat center provides a large sewing room with enough tables to comfortably
seat 20 people. You can work on your own projects and stay up as late as you want.

At the April 9th Guild meeting we will accept applications for the retreat.
A $100 deposit is required for each person at the time you submit your

application. Or, you can pay in full at the time of enrollment.
Please write check out to: Surfside Quilters Guild.

If you cannot attend the April Guild meeting, please mail your check and application
to: Michelle Howe, 15316 Nantes Circle, Irvine, CA 92604

Final payment is due by the May 14, 2024 Guild meeting.
Click here for Application Form.

You can also choose to stay three days and two nights.
All meals and lodging are included in the cost of the retreat. 

Prices are as follows:
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Triple occupancy is not available at this time.
If you do not have a roommate in mind, but want to share a room, we can try to match
you with someone who also might be looking for a roommate.

If you have any questions, please contact Michelle Howe at mhowe93@gmail.com

Michelle Howe
Surfside Retreat Coordinator

Introducing New Faces on the Board
(More Introductions Next Month)

Christina Ehrengruber joins the Surfside Quilters Guild
Board for the first time and will work with Julie Kemmerer
on Publicity and Sponsors. Christina is a retired medical
professional. She has been quilting for 20 years and has
always been a crafter. She joined Surfside Quilters Guild
1-1/2 years ago. She has a sweet rescue tabby cat
named, Nicole. She loves to travel. She just returned from
Galapagos and plans to go to Italy later this year.

Deb Warren also joins the Surfside Quilters Guild Board for
the first time and will be the Volunteer Coordinator.
Deb is a retired Speech Pathologist and Special Education
administrator. She has a wonderful husband, 2 sons, and
8 beautiful grandchildren.
She loves to travel on cruise ships and will leave shortly for
a Vancouver trip. Deb also enjoys reading and gardening.

SURFSIDE QUILTERS GUILD WEBSITE

YOU MAY HAVE NOTICED OUR WEBSITE HAS BEEN INACTIVE
DUE TO THE ILLNESS OF OUR WEBMISTRESS, SANDY SCOTT.

Christina and Deb are serving as an ad hoc committee
﻿to sort out the issues with the website.

THANK YOU!!

Hospitality - Jaine Culbertson
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Guild Members are invited to bring
treats for their birthday month....

or any month!

April Hospitality Drawing Winner:
Cora Schmitt (left) with Jaine Culbertson, Chair

Monthly Mini
Katy Lillie

﻿April Monthly Mini Winners:
Nancy Ota (left) and Linda Rigdon (right)

With Julie Kemmerer
($90 in tickets sold)

May Monthly Mini

This cute little wall hanging was made
by Nancy Ota to commemorate the

15th birthday of Surfside Quilters Guild.

Please come by the table to buy tickets!
$1 each ... 6 for $5.00 ... 12 for $10

32 for $25

Show & Tell
New Chairpersons: Hiroko Moriwaki & Charlotte Runyan

﻿.... No Traditional Show & Tell in May ....

Mary Mulcahey's President's Quilt will be presented to her.

The Block of the Month Quilts will be revealed.
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Former Presidents' Quilts will be on display.

April Show & Tell

Ed. Note: My thanks to our Photographer, Del Thomas, for wonderfully edited
photos this month and every month! April brought challenges due to travel and a
cranky laptop. She calmly handled it all!
And also a big thank you to our Proofreader, Sharon Whelan. Without her "eagle
eye" proofreading this month I would have reported Mary Arter bought her
pattern for Solare in 1923!

Flo Hutchings - Giraffe quilt
Quilted by Elizabeth Geer

Charlotte Runyan
Ice Dyeing

I combined 8 of my ice dyed
mandalas from Cindy

Lohbeck's workshop and
added kantha stitching. The
dyes I used were raspberry,

boysenberry, and golden
yellow. I plan to embellish

this mandala with embroidery
and beading.

Left: Mondo bag
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Odette Osantowski
Ice Dye Workshop

Great technique!

Linda Chiu
Tie Dye

I used green, blue, and tangerine.

Lisha Sante
Ice Dye

Great class
Fun and informative

 

Angela Miller
Bursts of Sunshine

From the recent ice dyeing
mandalas class. I assembled
﻿my mandalas into a quilt top.
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Mary Arter
Solare

This quilt was designed by Bound
to Be Quilting as a block of the

month. I bought it as a full kit at
Road to CA in 2023. Custom
quilting by Elizabeth Geer.

Charlotte Runyan
Happy Birthday Flowers

I copied a quilt that was hanging
at Roxann's using Kaffe flowers

and raw edge appliqué. The
background is quilted in a grid at
the top and free motion at the

bottom.

Linda Walters
Rose Garden

Raw edge appliqué with Kaffe
fabric in a class at Grand Country

Quilters.

Sheri Hill
Loriella's Crazy Critters
This quilt is going to my

granddaughter in Arkansas.
I bought the pattern in 2016 on

a road trip up the East coast
with granddaughter, Kylie.
This is my #9 PHD project.
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Nancy Ota
Travel Tote

I created this purse that has a
sleeve for a luggage handle.

It has 5 outside pockets and six
inside see through vinyl pockets.

I am in the process of writing
﻿the pattern.

Nancy Ota
Happy 15th Anniversary
Surfside Quilters Guild
It's hard to believe this all

began 15 years ago. This will
be the Monthly Mini in May to

﻿help celebrate. Fused and
machine quilted.

Nancy Ota
Wedding Wishes for Julia and Caleb

(back of quilt)

My friend passed last October. She had many large skirts to cover her
as she was a quadriplegic. We disassembled her skirts. The black fabrics

are from her skirts. The three plaids are from my stash.
The back was made using large pieces of Ellen's skirts. Those fabrics

indicate Julia and Caleb's love of birds and the wilderness. I used
"Disappearing Four Patch" from tutorials on the Missouri Star website.
I get to attend my step-grandson's wedding in Kentucky and the show

and museum in Paducah will be a bonus.
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Irene Hughes
Picnic for Pippa

Irene Hughes
Mystery Quilt with Good

Hope Quilters Guild
Cape Town, So. Africa

You may remember Vivien Hawker's mother,
Irene Hughes, as she presented a demonstration at
the last PopUp Sewcial. We had a wonderful “small
world” moment at the April Guild meeting when
Irene, visiting from Cape Town, So. Africa, shared a
Mystery Quilt. She is making this quilt along with
other quilters in the Good Hope Quilters Guild in Cape
Town. When she was recently in Canada visiting
Vivien’s brother, she showed her Mystery Quilt to a
guild she visited. A Canadian quilter excitedly shared
she was making the Mystery Quilt too! Yes, it’s a small world!

Ed. Note: I visited the website of the Good Hope Quilters Guild and it
is delightful reading. Take a look and see what quilters around the
world are doing!

goodhopequiltersguild.org.za

BLOCK OF THE MONTH 2023-2024
Mary Arter

It's Time for the Big Reveal!

Block of the Month—Basket Collection

Bring your pieced top to the May Guild meeting
for a parade and drawing for a cash prize. 
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You don’t need a finished quilt—just the top is
enough to qualify. And, it doesn’t have to be a

quilt! Make a table runner, pillows, wall hanging,
whatever you like. Stop by my table at the May

meeting and put your name in the basket for the
drawing. I can’t wait to see what you’ve made!

BLOCK OF THE MONTH 2024-2025
Judy Kamman & Holly Betz

2024-2025 Block of the Month
"OH MY STARS"

We are creating a star studded Irish chain quilt for BOM 24-25.
The patterns would adapt well to a holiday theme, or limited color palette.
The nine blocks (12" finished) will be combined with sashing to finish at

44" square. An additional border can be added for a 48" square.

The star blocks are Moda Blockheads 5 patterns. You can join a
Facebook group (Moda Blockheads 5) to see posts of multiple

fabric options of finished blocks for inspiration.
Fabric requirements:
1 1/2 yard background fabric for blocks and sashing
3/4 yard print for chain and border
Assorted fat quarters or scraps for the stars
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Join in the Fun!

Question??
Holly Betz 949-525-2804

Judy Kamman 949-582-8140
..........................................................................

modafabrics.com/blockheads5
From the Moda website: This is a free quilt-along. No sign-ups are required.

﻿Just download the pattern and you’re ready to sew!
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Sunshine and Shadows - Denise Riley

May, 2024
“Let us be grateful to the people who make us happy; they are the charming
gardeners who make our souls blossom.” – Marcel Proust

We have had lots of April showers bringing us colorful and beautiful May flowers!
It is a time for renewal both in nature and more specifically in our board and the
committee chairs and members. As I say goodbye to my time as Sunshine and
Shadows Chair, I am reminded of the joy and appreciation of life that I experienced
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acknowledging the challenges and sorrows of our Guild members and also their
celebrations.

We lift up with healing thoughts our dear Karen Wendel who was involved in a
serious car accident and broke her right thumb. We are grateful that it wasn’t worse
for her. May you heal quickly.

In addition, we send positive wishes for a speedy recovery to our webmistress Sandy
Scott who is recovering in the hospital from a surgery. We hope you are able to
return home soon.

As always, we are thinking of Sumi Maruyama who just celebrated her 99th birthday.
Please continue to send her cards and notes at 2070 250th Street, Lomita, CA,
90717, or call her at 949-533-0158.

Surfside Quilters Guild at the Orange County Fair

On Wednesday, July 24,
Surfside Quilters Guild is going to the Fair!

Surfside Quilters Guild will exhibit at the OC Fair on Wednesday,
July 24, 2024 from 11 AM to 9 PM. 

Free admission and parking during the fair hours (until 11 PM) for our members and
their guests who volunteer for a 2-1/2 hour shift sitting at our exhibit table. Bring a hand
stitching project with you to work on while you interact with fairgoers in the air
conditioned Hobbies & Handcrafts building at the Costa Mesa fairgrounds. 
The rest of the day is yours! Please contact Sharon Whelan to volunteer.

Treasurer's Repor﻿t - Nancy Ota
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This Recipe Was Enjoyed at
The April Board Meeting

Chicken Salad – Pam Hadfield

½ head cabbage - shredded
6 whole chicken breasts (I bought a roasted chicken and cut it up)
½ C. golden raisins
1 pkg. frozen peas ( I only use ½ pkg)
½ C. Spanish peanuts
5 stocks celery
2 C. grated cheese
Green onion to taste
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Dressing
½ jar Chutney (hard to find, but I can get it at Albertson’s)
1 C. Mayonnaise
1 T. Curry Powder

Mix all ingredients. Add dressing. Enjoy!

For Sale

Pfaff GrandQuilter 18.8 Long Arm Quilting Machine with 10' Frame
(gently used, personal use only) 

$3,500 (flexible with pricing)

18 INCH LONG ARM Quilting Machine handles even the bulkiest projects with room to
spare! There is 18 in. of space between the needle and the machine arm and 8 in. of
height.
ERGONOMIC HANDLES Adjustable ergonomic handles move up and down for
maximum comfort with rubber handle grips. Included are micro handles for smaller free
motion quilting.
INSPIRA IMPERIAL FRAME (by the Grace Company) 10' frame (can convert to a 5'
frame.
QBOT V2.9 (Quilting Based on Technology) A totally computerized quilting system
for Long Arm Quilting Machines. Automatic hands-free movement creates the perfect
design that would be impossible to do by hand. Over 100 quilting designs included.
If interested, contact Marge Earl (Laguna Beach Quilt Club) at 949 683-4132 or
margeearl@cox.net 

Quilt Show in Fort Bragg, CA

Join us at the 28th Annual Fort Bragg Quilt Show!
June 29-30, 2024

10:00 am – 4:00 pm daily
$10 Entry fee includes both days!

We are excited to announce the 2024 Fort Bragg Quilt Show,
“Around the Block.” The show will be held at Dana Gray

Elementary School in Fort Bragg, California, a perfect venue
as it has excellent lighting and plenty of room for
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displays, classes, and vendors.

This year’s featured artist is Daisy Woodhams, a native of the West.
She started learning handwork from her great-grandmother, Grams,
and sewing from her mom. Her quilting journey began in the
summer of 2016 and her quilting portfolio includes multiple
techniques and styles. Recently she has been experimenting with
color, paints/inks, and texture in art quilts.
“Olivia” 31” x 37” Adapted from a pattern by Lynn Douglas
Pieced by Daisy Woodhams - Quilted by Daisy Woodhams

Surfside Quilters Guild Board Meetings

Everyone is always welcome to
attend the board meetings:

﻿
3rd Tuesday of each month at 10:00 am
Seaside Villas Clubhouse in Dana Point.

﻿Parking near the clubhouse is limited—
See the map for remote parking. 

PHD - "Projects Happily Done"

PHD, "Projects Happily Done," is an open friendship group
meeting the 4th Friday of the month, January thru October
each year. We share our projects, ideas and questions.
Bring your list of 9 projects and you'll be encouraged,
supported, and enticed into finishing one project a month. 
﻿Call Sheri Hill for more information.

HAPPY MAY BIRTHDAY!
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Michelle Howe - 3
Cathy Pilliod - 4
Marcia Kuehl - 5
Patrice Badir - 8
Judy Burrell - 8
Jan Hirth - 9
Jeanette Brooks - 10
Margaret Shea - 11
Mary Harrigan - 12
Sherry Smith - 15
Maggie Bell - 16
Donna Cox - 17
Roxanna Escalante - 19
Patty Mayer - 21

Janis Toman - 24
Bridget Callanan - 27
Sandi Eggimann - 30
Peggy Dutcher - 31

﻿2024-2025 Guild Officers and Committees

EXECUTIVE BOARD:
President - Jeanette Brooks
1st VP Programs - Pam Hadfield
2nd VP Membership - Kelly Counseller, Carol Gobrogge
3rd VP Facilities - Marcia Kuehl
Secretary - Janis Toman
Treasurer - Debra Hadley
Parliamentarian - Mary Mulcahey

STANDING COMMITTEES:
Directory - Debbie Myers
Block of the Month - Holly Betz, Judy Kamman
Hospitality - Jaine Culbertson
Monthly Mini - Katy Lillie
Newsletter Editor - Deanne Meidell
Newsletter Proofing - Sharon Whelan
Philanthropy - Linda Chiu, Nancy Pestal
Publicity/Sponsors - Christina Ehrengruber, Julie Kemmerer
SCCQG Representative - Del Thomas
Show & Tell - Hiroko Moriwaki, Charlotte Runyan
Sunshine & Shadows - Sharon Whelan
Volunteer Coordinator - Deborah Warren
Workshops - Mary Arter, Monica Shafer

SPECIAL COMMITTEES:
Bus Trips - Elizabeth Geer, Deanna Garcia
Compliance Officer
IT Maintenance - Sandy Scott
Let’s Get to Know
Magazine Recycling - Laura Miller, Debra Hadley
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Photography - Del Thomas
Retreat - Michelle Howe
Web Mailing - Michelle Howe
Welcoming - Glenna Anderson, Dawn Johnson

The Surfside Quilters Guild, a 501(c)(3) corporation was established March 2009 to promote quilting and fiber arts in the

South Orange County area. The Guild offers the opportunity to share experiences with other quilters in an atmosphere of

fellowship as well as to enhance the knowledge and skills of its membership. Newsletters are distributed via the internet.

Meetings are the second Tuesday of the Month. Dues are $40 annually for the membership year from May 1st through

April 30th. Guests are always welcome for a donation of $5. Membership and Volunteer forms are available on our

website.

Publicity and Sponsors
New Chairpersons: Christina Ehrengruber & Julie Kemmerer

Find current information
about Guild activities on
Facebook and The Patch.

Thank You To Our Sponsors
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Meeting location: Gloria Dei Lutheran Church, 33501 Stonehill, Dana Point

﻿From North:
Take 5 Freeway south and exit Camino Capistrano, exit #81.  
Turn left onto Camino Capistrano and proceed to Stonehill Drive.
Make a right and go up the hill past Del Obispo Dr. You will make a 
left hand turn at the next light which takes you directly into the
Gloria Dei parking lot.
 
From South:
Take 5 Freeway Northbound. Exit 79 toward CA-1/Pacific Coast Hwy onto
CA-1 N (Pacific Cst Hwy-California's Rte 1). Turn right onto Del Obispo St.
Go for 0.8 mi. Turn left onto Stonehill Dr. Go for 0.3 mi. Make a left at the
signal light into Gloria Dei parking lot. 

 
Surfside Quilters Guild

Guild meetings are held the second Tuesday of each month.
For more information visit our website.

https://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org
  

Surfside Quilters Guild | PO Box 3295, San Clemente, CA 92674

Unsubscribe mhowe93@gmail.com
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Try email marketing for free today!
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